
Smokler-Truesdell Homeowners Association, P.O. Box 87066, Canton, MI 48187-0066 

Website: ParkwoodEstates-CantonMI.org          Face Book Page: Parkwood Estates Group 

      PAVILION POTLUCKS     WINE DOWN FRIDAYS 
 
In the past, an annual picnic open to Parkwood Estates residents has been held. 
There were hot dogs and hamburgers cooked by board members, tasty side dishes 
brought by participants, a rock wall and recreation station for games and activities and 
opportunity to meet and fellowship with other residents. This year, Instead of one   
picnic, the Board has decided to encourage the residents of Parkwood Estates to get  

together with other neighbors, decide a date and time, meet at the pavilion and bring a dish to pass. 
The hope is that for those residents who desire to have a “picnic”, there would be more opportunity to 
get together. It could be a brunch, lunch or dinner, some have suggested bringing some wine or       
beverage of choice and meeting on a Friday evening, whatever would work. All that is needed is some-
one who starts the process by talking to a few other neighbors and making a decision. Then, when a 
date and time is picked, there can be an open invitation for others to come. The date can be advertised 
through our Facebook page, on the webpage and by signs that the board is looking into purchasing and 
put by a park entrance. Let’s make this a resident friendly neighborhood and enjoy time spent together.  

                                                                               
 

No, not the car, the parking job!  It is against Canton ordinance to park in a 
way that blocks the sidewalk. The weather has warmed and out come walkers, 
parents or grandparents with strollers and small children riding tricycles. There 
have been several incidents already where sidewalks were block, the resi-
dents were politely asked to move their cars and refused. The result was police were called,  came 
out and an $80 ticket was given to the residents. 
 
Parking can be at a premium in our subdivision, especially on the courts where there is very limited 
parking spaces but it is still the residents responsibility to park in a way that does not block the side-
walks. Not only is it inconsiderate of others but there could be potential damage to both humans 
and vehicles. As always, it is encourage to FIRST TALK to your neighbors face to face or leave a 
friendly note. If the problem continues, then the only recourse is to call the Canton Police Depart-
ment and they will come out and give a ticket. The police will not give a ticket out unless someone 
has called which should tell those who receive a ticket is that they are not respecting the ordinance 
and are frustrating their neighbors.  
 
Here is a couple of examples of how to park a car so that the sidewalk is still accessible to walkers 
and bike riders. 
 
 

        WARNING!!! THIS COULD COST YOU $80! 

http://www.parkwoodestates-cantonmi.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/281286568706497/


LAWN MOWING CONTRACTOR 
 

The Board has approved the contract by J & S Landscaping Service to do lawn mowing for our parks 
and islands. The contract includes mowing and trimming our three park areas as well as the ten       
islands for 10,500 for 27 cuttings. The contact for J & S Landscaping Service is Francisco Camarena 
@ 313-247-3280 or 734-2-7-3002.  Due to government regulations concerning fertilizer, J & S does 
not do any weed control nor fertilization so the Board is in the process of looking for a company that 
will. Just a reminder that J & S is NOT responsible for trimming around homeowners fencing or     
landscaping that borders the parks.  

TOM BOWDEN CURB APPEAL 
AWARD 

 

This is our 2nd Annual Tom Bowden Curb Appeal Award which gives all the residents an incentive to 
spruce up the outside of their house, landscape their front yard and make our subdivision an attractive 
place for people to live in and drive through. There will be three cash prizes given out for the three 
homes that receive the most votes. Members of the board will be driving through the neighborhood and 
voting the last week of June to be tabulated and done by July 1st. Results will be in the September 
newsletter and on website. Last year’s award winners and board members are NOT eligible to receive 
an award for this year. Areas that will be evaluated include: 
 

House Exterior—siding and paint in good condition, clean, storage of wood, trash cans, etc. seen from 
front is neat, landscaping material in good condition 
 
Lawn, shrubs and trees—planted, mowed, edged, trimmed, no unhealthy or dead plants 
 
Driveway and sidewalk—edged, in good condition, not broken 
 
Windows—clean, in good condition, not foggy or grids broken, inside window treatments neat 
 
Mailbox—straight, paint or wood finish in good condition, grass trimmed around bottom 
 
Flower—flowers planted would rate higher than no flowers 
 

            NEIGHBOR T0 NEIGHBOR 

 
The golden rule-treat others as you want to be treated. This is something we 
should all keep in mind when living in our subdivision. There are many ways to be 
a good neighbor. Communication is a key to keeping good relationships. Take a 
few minutes to get to know those living around you. Offer to watch their house 
when they are going on vacation and get their mail . Make sure when you park 
your car that you are not blocking the sidewalk or mail box. Drive at the 25 mile 

per hour speed limit. Maintain your lawn with mowing and keep the weeds away. Take a few moment 
to say “hello” to those who live around you and make every effort to keep the peace.  

PLEASE BE ADVISED…... 
 

A new ordinance is in the works for anyone who blocks a residential mailbox to receive a ticket. 



ADVERTISMENT OPPORTUNITY…. 
 
Sponsor Ads to be published in newsletters and on 
website (approximately 242 w X 136 h pixels) for 1 
year after payment is made. 
 
Business card (1.07” X 1.38”)  @ $35 per year 
1/4

th
 page (2.13” X 2.75”)          @ $70 per year 

1/2 page (4.25” X 5.5”)   @ $105 per year 
Full page (8.5” X  11”)   @ $140 per year 
 

Payments may be made by check to Smokler-
Truesdell, PO Box 87066, Canton, MI 48187. 
 
Classified Ads are available for individuals who will 
provide a service to the residents such as babysit-
ting, yard work or snow shoveling and are free to any 
members in good standing of Parkwood Estates and 
will only be placed on the Website. 
 
You may send your advertisement copy electronical-
ly to: roxdefox@eid55.com or  
Webmaster@MicroRAP.biz or mail to SmoklerTrues-
dell, PO Box 87066, Canton, MI 48187 

GO GREEN – PARKWOOD GREEN 
 
There are several ways to obtain information and updates regarding things that affect our            
subdivison. One is to receive email updates by subscribing to the mailing list on our website—
www.ParkwoodEstates-CantonMI.org or sending an email to Webmaster@MicroRAP.biz  
NOTE: be sure your email and security software allows mail from  Webmaster@MicroRAP.biz and            
Rick.Pidsosny@MicroRAP.biz. You can also get information directly on our website or on our     Fa-
cebook page—Parkwood Estates Subdivsion group which is a closed group only for residents.  

VEHICLES IN THE PARKS 
It has come to the Board members attention that there are residents who are driving their vehicles into 
our parks WITHOUT AUTHORIZATION! Although our parks are open for any resident of Parkwood     
Estates in good standing to use and enjoy, there are some restrictions as to their use. One restriction 
is that no motorized vehicle may be driven in any of the parks WITHOUT authorization from a board 
member. Furthermore, authorization will only be given when conditions are favorable to be able to 
drive a vehicle in a park without causing any damage to the grounds, equipment or other residents’ 
property. If a resident has driven in any of our parks and has caused damage to the ground such as 
ruts, then that resident is responsible for repairing the damage. If the resident does not fix the repairs 
in a timely manner, then the board will hire someone to repair the damage and the costs will be 
passed on to the resident. 

http://www.pet-nanny.com/
http://metrofibrogroup.com/
mailto:Webmaster@MicroRAP.biz
mailto:Webmaster@MicroRAP.biz
https://www.huntington.com/mortgage/dstaffeld/index.htm


BLOCK CAPTAINS 

NAME EMAIL ADDRESS BLOCK  PHONE 
Tracy Brink fixobd2@comcast.net 42111 Briarcliff Briarcliff 734-981-8631 

Ruth Rosenberg Ruth.rosenberg@att.net 42044 Saltz Saltz Rd E 734-776-7642 

Jeffrey Hall jeff3out3@gmail.com 1630 Walnut Ridge Walnut Ridge E 734-320-1880 

Chris & Diane McGorey cjmcgorey@hotmail.com 42055 Cherrylawn Cherrylawn 734-844-0032 

Dave & Denise Konwerski dkon@sbcglobal.net 1677 Walnut Ridge Walnut Ridge N  734-981-1266 

Cherie Labadini cromanski@gmail.com 1480 Walnut Ridge Walnut Ridge W 734-718-3368 

Mark & Daryn  Peacock mepecock@comcast.net 1603 Copeland  Copeland Circle E 734-844-1533 

Judy & Paul Schantz Jcarol1959@hotmail.com 1380 Copeland Copeland Circle W 734-981-2470 

Roxanne Henke roxdefox@eid55.com 42615 Boulden  Boulden 734-981-0386 

Linda Tucker Lindamsu@comcast.net 42462 Saltz Saltz Rd W 734-981-7883 

Serge Garabedian Garabegi82@gmail.com 1380 Manton Manton 734-844-1779 

Karen & Rob Wells kwells@med.umich.edu 1019 Terrill Terrill & Redfern E 734-844-2481 

Robert Birch rbirch12002@yahoo.com 42733 Redfern Redfern W 734-981-4094 

Judy Kamm kammhouse3@aol.com 42627 Collingham Collingham 734-981-2661 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

EVENT DATE TIME WHERE NOTES 

Tom Bowden Curb 
Appeal Award 

May thru June   Residents’ Homes Will be judged by July 1 

Picnics June thru Sept  Parks Details on Website or Fa-
cebook  

Annual Dues 2015 
Mailed out 

October 1   Mail to PO Box 87066  

Annual Meeting November 18, 
2014 

 7 - 9PM Township Hall  Residents Welcome 

Christmas Lighting December 16, 
2014 

 7PM Residents’ Homes   

Dues Late (fee) January 31,2015  Mail to PO Box 87066 Add 6% Late Fee to Dues 

2nd Notices 2015 February 1, 2015  Mail to PO Box 87066 Add 6% Late Fee to Dues 

Easter Egg Hunt March 29, 2015 10AM Loveland Park Rain Date: next day 

Garage Sale May 14-16, 2015  All Day Residents Homes  

Monthly Meetings 
Sept—May 

3rd Tuesday             7—9PM Township Hall  Residents welcome 

BOARD MEMBERS 

NAME EMAIL POSITION ADDRESS PHONE NO. 

Mike Cappuccitti mypizon@peoplepc.com President 1764 Copeland  734-981-1857 

Ruthann Bruce rbruce820@gmail.com Vice President 1701 Walnut Ridge 734-981-2519 

Dee Bowden dab734@gmail.com Treasurer 42630 Redfern 734-560-9240 

Roxanne Henke roxdefox@eid55.com Secretary 42615 Boulden Ct 734 751-8206 

Paul Rork pwrork@gmail.com Parks Chairman 41991 Saltz 734-564-5201 

Judy Schantz jcarol1959@hotmail.com Trustee 1380 Copeland  734 468-2325 

Jeffrey Hall jeff3out3@gmail.com Trustee 1630 Walnut Ridge 734-320-1880 

Dave Givens davegivens@gmail.com Trustee 1673 Copeland  734-377-4996 

Michael Keller mjkeller126@comcast.net Trustee 41983 Saltz 734-981-7231 


